
 

 
 

Attention: Tribes, Tribal Leaders & Tribally Designated Housing Entities 
 

Community Development Block Grant – Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) 
 

Tribal Entities webinar on October 30, 2025 
 

As a result of the 2021 wildfires (DR-4610), the State of California received 
$24,408,000 million of CDBG-DR funds to address disaster impacts and mitigate 
future disasters. The CDBG-DR funding must be spent in Plumas County. 
Representatives from the Department of Housing and Community Development 
(HCD) will discuss the proposed CDBG-DR housing and mitigation programs, and the 
budget and funding timeline in the following public meeting webinars:  
 

• Tribal Government Public webinar (English) – Thursday, October 30, 2025, 
10:00 AM - 11:30 AM  

• Register for the public webinar: https://hcd-ca-
gov.zoom.us/meeting/register/93olN5lrSCGT4ZEahvwCbw 

 
 

The draft 2023 APA 2 CDBG-DR Action Plan is available for public review and 
comment on HCD’s CDBG-DR website through November 10, 2025. The Action Plan 
outlines how HCD plans to allocate these additional funds. The public will be able to 
comment on the draft action plan during the required 30-day public review period from 
October 10, 2025, through November 10, 2025. 
 
Submit Public Comment: Comments can be submitted to HCD during the public 
comment period via the following methods: 
 

• Email to (DisasterRecovery@hcd.ca.gov); and/or 
• Post mail to Disaster Recovery and Response Unit, Attn: Clay Kerchoff, HCD, 

651 Bannon Street, Suite 700, Sacramento, CA 95811. 
 
Reasonable Accommodation: Persons needing special assistance or reasonable 
accommodations should contact HCD at Tristan.Lanza@hcd.ca.gov within five working 
days of a public meeting to facilitate the request. 
Telecommunication Device for the Deaf (TDD) users may contact the California Relay 
Service TTY line at 1-800-735-2929 or Voice Line at 1-800-735-2922. 

 
For more information, please visit our Disaster Recovery & Mitigation | California 
Department of Housing and Community Development 

 
For questions regarding HCD Tribal Affairs, please email HCD’s California Indian 
Assistance Program at CIAP@hcd.ca.gov.  
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